
 

 
P.O. Box 1360 Cambridge Bay, NU  X0B 0C0          Phone:  (867) 983-4600     Fax:  (867) 983-2594 

 

NIRB File No.: 07UN061, EX90 
 
July 23, 2008 
 
Honourable Levinia Brown 
Minister of Community & Government Services 
c/o Ken Wasylyshen 
Regional Lands Administrator 
Government of Nunavut – Community & Government Services 
Cape Dorset, NU 
 
Via email:  kwasylyshen@gov.nu.ca  
 
Re: Application exempt from Screening: Hamlet of Pond Inlet’s “Land Farm” project proposal 
 
Dear Ken Wasylyshen: 
 
On July 23, 2008 the Nunavut Impact Review Board (NIRB) received a quarry permit application from 
the Government of Nunavut – Community & Government Services (GN – CGS) for the Hamlet of Pond 
Inlet’s “Land Farm” project proposal.  Be advised that this quarry permit application is exempt from 
Screening as per Schedule 12-1(3) of the Nunavut Land Claims Agreement (NLCA) which states:   
 
Schedule 12-1 (3): 
 
 “All construction, operation and maintenance of all buildings and services within an established 
municipality, except for bulk storage of fuel, power generation with nuclear fuels, or hydro power and 
any industrial activity”. 
 
As per the agreement set out between the NIRB and GN-CGS on August 13, 2007 (attached), extraction 
from existing quarries does not meet the definition of an “industrial activity”.  Please be advised that if 
any party wishes to expand any existing quarry or develop a new quarry within the municipality, the 
project proposal must be forwarded to the NIRB for screening. 
 
If you have any questions or concerns, feel free to contact NIRB’s Manager of Environmental 
Administration, Leslie Payette at lpayette@nirb.ca or (867) 983-4605. 
 
Best regards, 
 
 
 
 
Stephanie Autut 
Executive Director 
 
Cc:   Joe O’Keefe (jokeefe@gov.nu.ca)   
 
Attachment:  August 13, 2007 Letter from Robert Chapple, GN-CGS to Kevin Buck, NIRB 








